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The mission of the Natural Area Preservation Division
is to preserve, protect, and care for the natural areas
of Ann Arbor, especially those in the City's park and
recreation system.

Burn, Baby, Burn, Take I

by David Mindell

Yes, patient readers, it’s that time of year again. As winter’s snow does its
imitation of the Wicked Witch of the West (“I'm melting!”), NAP staff and
volunteers again prepare for the prescribed burn season. While last spring’s
season was an unqualified success (17 burns covering almost 100 acres), the
fall season was over before it began due to cold temperatures and wet weather.
None of our ten woodland burn sites were touched, leaving us a long list of sites
to burn this year.

Those who have read the NAP News or have burn experience remember the
value of burns for our numerous fire-adapted ecosystems: reduced woody plant
growth and reduced growth of cool-season grasses; creation of warmer
conditions for hot, dry-loving plants; and stimulation of numerous native plant
species. The effect we have seen most dramatically from the last two burn
seasons is the reduction of shade from shrubs. Dramatic changes can be seen
at Barton, South Pond, Foster, and Furstenberg Parks. We have also received
great feedback from the sites themselves, with a rare, state-listed species
appearing in Furstenberg park where it was not formerly found, and an
explosion of prairie docks (Silphium terebinthinaceum) at Foster as examples.
We take such ecological responses as an indication that we are doing the right
thing.

We are also increasingly realizing the efficacy of fire
for expanding our management activities within
undeveloped sites. The work that the NAP
conservation crew does is intensively
concentrated in five to ten parks each year.
Fire complements their work better than
; anything else we could do. In a single
’  afternoon of burning, we are able to
effectively remove invasive species
in an area that would otherwise
require weeks of manual effort.

In addition, our prescribed burns

continued on page 2
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1998 Park Maintenance and Repair
Millage.

continued from page 1...Burn Baby
Burn, Take Il

have offered an invaluable educational
outlet. Prior to the burn season,
approximately 200 households neigh-
boring each burn site receive letters
explaining what we will be doing near
them and why. Articles in the Ann
Arbor News, Observer, and Michigan
Daily further inform residents of the
value of fire. Our extensive use of
signs during the burns and the
availability of literature on the topic
enable us to reach passers-by.

The burns are effective and exciting!
Get involved. You can volunteer on
the burn teams (see training informa-
tion on page 8) or you can simply talk
to your friends and neighbors about
the burns. The more people know
about our activities, the more they will
understand, accept, and embrace this
wonderful management tool.

Look for burns (and their results) in

the following sites: Argo, Bandemer, |

Barton, Bird Hills, Black Pond
Woods, Bluffs, Brown, Cedar Bend,
Foster, Foxfire South, Furstenberg,
Gallup, Hansen, Huron Parkway,
Kuebler Langford, Leslie Science
Center, Marshall, Ruthven, South
Pond, and Turnberry Parks and Swift
Run Drain.

Coordinator's Corner:
Coming Full Circle

I hope you noticed the fine print at the top of the front page of this newsletter,
"Volume 2, Number 1." This signifies two things: 1) We have completed our first
full year of NAP News, and 2) We’re going to do it all over again!

I’m not just talking about the newsletter. I'm referring to the burns, the
workdays, the inventories, the seed collecting, the planting, the walks, etc... No,
they won’t simply be repeats of 1996, but they will build on last year’s successes
and pick up where we left off in the fall. Our burn program will run even
smoother and safer than last year. Our workdays will continue pushing back the
advancing wall of invasive shrubs. Our inventories will add new species of
plants and animals which either evaded the surveyors last year, or simply
weren’t present under the dense shade of buckthomn.

Natural Area Preservation is a process, not a quick fix. The damage that has
been done to the natural environment has occurred over the span of many
decades, and continues today. The recovery and the healing that’s needed will
also happen slowly over time. But each workday leaves Ann Arbor’s natural
areas a bit healthier, and each year of inventory reveals a slightly more diverse
ecosystem emerging in the city.

So as we finish compiling last year’s data, as we plan this year’s workdays and
burns, as we re-assess the highest priority work that needs to be done, we realize
that winter is a time for both reviewing the past, and planning for the future. At
the same instant we complete the circle, we begin it again. Pleasc join usin 1997
for another round of stewardship and fellowship, recreation and restoration.

Dave Borneman, Natural Area Preservation Coordinator

NAP Restoration Focus
by David Mindell

The Conservation Crew will begin work in several new sites this season. The
floodplain of Huron Parkway Park was found to be one of the more floristically
interesting spots within the parks system. Work will focus on removing the
numerous invasives that are shading light in the understory. Kuebler Langford
Park and a new park, Bluffs, are sites that closely mirror each other. They offer
wonderful potential for high quality woodlands and prairie remnants. Argo Park
will be the site of a concerted garlic mustard (Aliaria petiolata) control effort.

In addition to these previously untouched (except Argo) spots, restoration activities
will continue in most of our old favorites: wet meadow restorations in Bandemer,
Barton, and Foxfire South; invasives control in Bird Hills, Hansen, and Brown;
savanna restoration in Black Pond Woods and South Pond; mesic forest and fen
improvements and continued savanna restoration in Foster; ongoing work of all
sorts in Furstenberg; wet prairie work in Gallup; and continued garlic mustard and
woody control in Marshall.

It promises to be an extremely busy season with no shortage of work to be done.
Look for us (or our signs) anytime you’re out in a natural spot!
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NAP - penings

Expanded Native Landscaping Bro-
chure

Natural Area Preservation has received a
MDNR Natural Heritage Grant, (made
possible by citizens who contribute to the
Non-game Wildlife Fund on the Michi-
gan Income Tax form or who gave a
direct donation to the fund.) We will use
the funds to expand our brochure entitled:
Your Landscape and Our Natural Areas.
We plan to hire an intern to research,
photograph and write about the native
species listed in the brochure. The plan is
to have more detailed information avail-
able on each of the plants recommended
for landscaping.

Earth Day

Earth Day festivities will be held at the
Leslie Science Center on April 20 from
1:00 to 5:00 pm. This family-oriented
day is sure to be a great event. Natural
Area Preservation will have a booth un-
der the "Organizations" tent. We are
seeking two volunteers to work with our
NAP crew to help staff the booth. This
will be an opportunity to talk with others
about the work you are doing with Natu-
ral Area Preservation. (Shifts will be
from 12:30to 3:00 and from 3:00to 5:30
pm.) Please call Catriona at 996-3266 if
you are interested.

Winter Time Volunteers

We have the good fortune to be able to
work with 25-30 students from Greenhills
High School on a community service
projectin Cedar Bend Park. The students
work after school, a few times per month
to carry out stewardship and restoration
activities in the park. They started in
January and hope to work through March.
Ithas been wonderful working with these
students, their enthusiasm and interest in
the project is refreshing during our long
winter. Look for signs of their activity,
cutting non-native invasive shrubs, along
the hillside at Cedar Bend Park.

We have also received great help with
some office tasks - thanks to Anthony and
Alfredo.

Native Species Challenge:
Skunk Cabbage, Symplocarpus foetidus
by Cara Rockwell

A plant that is sure to be smelled before it is found is the aptly named skunk
cabbage, Symplocarpus foetidus, also known by its other common names,
skunk weed and clumpfoot cabbage. With aliases like these, there should be
no doubt that the reputation of this indigenous perennial is well-deserved.
The species name, foetidus, means “evil smelling”.

Skunk Cabbage is one of the first herbaceous
plants to greet us in the early spring. Look for

it in swamps, marshes, and other wetlands,
with its green blub-like flower head
peeking out from beneath the ice.
Surrounding the flower is the spathe, a
mottled green and dark purple hood-like
cover. Both the color and odor of the
plant attract carrion flies, the pollinatorsof
skunk cabbage. After the flies pollinate
the plant, the leaves uncurl and grow
more than two feetin lengthandup toa
foot in width. You can find skunk “*
cabbage blooming from March to May,
its flowers fairly small and forming a knob-

shaped cluster, or "spadix", underneath the covering of the spathe.

V5 Cluster)

The temperature within the buds of skunk cabbage has been found to be up
to 27 degrees Fahrenheit warmer than the outside air. The heat protects the
bud from the winter cold and allows it to emerge from the frozen ground
early. The temperature also strengthens its odor, attracting more
pollinators.

It’s hard to believe that people have ingested skunk cabbage as a medicinal
remedy, but Symplocarpus foetidus was once thought to cause permanent
sterility in both men and women, and was thus valued as a contraceptive. It
has also been used for everything from asthma and other respiratory
problems to rheumatism and skin irritations. For those desperate hikers
needing an emergency food supply, the plentiful skunk cabbage’s root is said
to be delicious baked or fried. A word of warning,-- the root is also hot to
the taste and slightly narcotic.
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1996 Frog Survey Results

by Bridget Fahey

In March of 1996, we started the “herping season” with the 2nd Annual Frog
Survey Kick-off hosted by Natural Area Preservation. We got frog-wild and
decided to more than double the number of sites which were monitored in 1995, for
a total of 117 sites in and around Ann Arbor. Why survey frogs? Surveying
amphibian populations is an excellent way to monitor the health of wetlands. The
more information we have on local "herp" populations, the better we can protect our
wetlands from the impacts of urbanization.

The frog surveys work as follows: volunteers select a route of 10-15 sites which
they visit a minimum of three times per season. After dusk, our volunteers listen
ateach site for 5 minutes to determine which species of frogs are calling in the area.
Luckily for us, the 8 breeding frogs of Ann Arbor are easily distinguished by both
the sound of the calls themselves, and the time in the season when they are calling.
This year we ended up with excellent data for 4 of our 8 routes, data which we will
be able to send to the MDNR for use in their long-term state-wide monitorin g
project (started one year after ours)!

Be A Part of It!

Volunteers are absolutely crucial to our frog surveys. This year, volunteers logged
over 100 hours in our efforts to make Ann Arbor the city with the best documented
frog populations in the world! If you are interested in learning more about our fro g
Survey program, come to our 3rd Annual Frog Survey Kick-off which takes place
March 6th from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. at the Leslie Science Center. The time
involvement to participate in our surveys is about 10 hours over the course of the
season, and the expertise is minimal--we’ll teach you all you need to know to
identify frogs by their calls!

The Results!

The following table displays the species of frog and the number of sites where its
presence was recorded. The frogs are ordered from those which call early in the
season to those which call late.

Frog Species Number of sites
| Spring Peeper | 61
Chorus Frog 52
Wood Frog 1
jLeopard Frog 3
American Toad 23
' Gray Treefrog s 17
| Green Frog 26
Bullfrog 1 continued on page 7

Butterfly and Breeding Bird

Inventories
by Michael Kielb

Once again, it’s time to prepare for the
spring and summer surveys of birds and
butterflies in the natural areas of Ann
Arbor. Last year’s efforts were
very successful, and we hope to
continue the program’s accom-
plishments in the coming field

season,

Get Involved!

Volunteers play an active
role in data collection for &
both the breeding bird and &
butterfly surveys. In either ¢
the Breeding Bird or
Butterfly Inventories, each

volunteer will adopt a park (or parks) to
survey, and then visit the site throughout
the survey season (approximately three
months.) With each visit, the volunteer

continued on page 7

e e e s e A
| Other Stewardship Opportunities:

: Huron River Watershed Council -
| Adopt A Stream Program - Please con-
| tact Joan Martin at 313-769-5971. As- |
| sist with stream monitoring through the ]
| "Stream Search - Bug Day Collection" on

| April 12, and "Stream Search - Bug ID |
| Day" on April the 27. |
| Michigan Chapter of The Nature Con- |
| servancy - Please contact Liesl Kardatzke

| at 517-332-1741. All workdays are held |
| from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. Ives Road |
| Fen Preserve (Tecumseh) March 8, 22, |
| April 5, 12, 26, May 3, 10, 17 for non- |
| native weed management. Hillside Prai- |
| rie (Yspilanti) March 1, 29, April 12 for |
| pre-fire management. Nan Weston Pre- |
| serve at Sharon Hollow (Manchester) |
| March 22 for general maintenance.
| Nichols Arboretum -University of |
| Michigan - Please contact Susan Letts at |
| 313-763-5832 Stewardship and restora- |
| tion work sessions are held the second |
| Saturday of each month.

NAP NEWS 4

Spring 1997




(1278 paounouue aq O UOTEIO]

‘wdg-9 smyy) Ijuuiq yonpog - By uoneparddy taajunjop @N
[BAowal sapdads aarseau]

(wd[-01 128) Aepyiopy digspiemals Jaaunjop -~ YIe g puag Jepa) m,H
sjoaload 1oio pue Ao satads aAaTseAU]

(wdi-1 1) Kepyiop dispismals Jeapunjo, - Jug MauuRL) @

JHIINIAON

eaowaz saroads aaiseauy (wdj
-01 188) Aepyaopy dispiesals 1ajunjop - jaeg ueajss w.n

(99Z£-966 :Burpuane aiojaq 21O
dVN 1182 aseaqd) [eaowar sapoads aatseaur pue dn-ueapd yieg

(wdy-01 18) Aepyiop diyspremals JaAUNOA - HIed SN 7
[EACWII $3102dS SAISBAUI PUB UONIR[[OD paag (wdy
-5 P2A) ABp3IoA dIYSPIBMILS JIUN[OA - I8 Ja)s0 1

dH40LO0

uoyvdidyand anok 2uwodjam ap sppol puv ssoif ‘saiyf
-421nq ‘spuppd ‘spa1q Sunsau Jo $aLiouaAul JNPUOD IM
A2uuns pup Sulids u] Yiuow Yyona Spuayasm uo sKpp
-Yd0M d1YSPADMIIS 12ITUN]OA POY 2N LIQUIBAON Y TNOL1Y
YOUDJY W04 “S2UIANID dIYySPADMBIS YIIM SN ISISSD J0Y]
Saaapunjoa Jo sdiod p SDY UONDAUISIL DALY [DAMIDN

saatseaur Juraouras ‘joofosd uoneArasuod NMoog Aog jJo uonenunuo))

(wd[-07 188) Aepyiops diSpIEMmals JIRUN[OA - I [[BYSTEIA Hﬂ
istamoppia Sunds 2y o Yoayd puR T [RAOLIAI S210ads JATSEAUL

(wd-01 188) Aepyiop, dispIema)s J3ajunjo - YIBJ UMOIg h.,H
sanbruyoa pay jo wonensuowaq (ed

[eysrey ‘wdgg:g-g 18§) uoissag Supuies, ppRig Atojuaauy Agaayng hﬁ
yonpod Alojeiqaas uoseas wing ay) jo pug (19ua)

20URLag 21jsa] ‘Wdg-0g:9 SINYL) Mg [BUOHLNNN PIGIISIL,, mﬁ
sanbruysa) pray jo uonensuowag] (Yreg S1aquajsing

‘wdg-p papr) 11 Med UoIssag Joyary Lrojuaauy Agsapng .—uﬁ
A1ojuaAut 03 uononponui tuoissas ped-g jo 1sIL] (121u9) 0UAIG

a1[sa7] ‘widg- san) | MEq U0ISSag Joypry ArojuaAu] Ajaanng €1
«JOPHIOY) ISARY UOINH 31 JO STy [BINEN],,

(woor Sunesuw yreg dnjeo ‘wdpg:g-/ UOK) UOISSNISI/MOYS IPIIS 1
sanbruya) piay Jo uonensuowaq (4red [[EYSTe

qudpg:g-g 1®S) uopssag Supuea], pjalg Arojusauy parg Jurpasag 01
sanbruyoa) pjay jo uonensuowaq (e diaquaising

‘wdg-p SIyL) [T 184 U0ISSag Jjoyary AxojudAuy paig Surpadag w

A1ojuaAur
0] uonInponul ‘uolssas wed-z Jo 1811 (AU 90uIg SA[SA]

‘widg-L PIM) 1 Heg uolssas Joxny Aiooauy pug Supag /.
[PAOWIDI §210adS DAISBAU]

(mdy-01 1S) Aepyiopy digspresa)g 199jUNjoA - JIu ] UISUBH ﬂ

AVIA

(992€-966 :Burpuagie a10joq L0 JYN
[Teo asea[d) [eAcwAI sa1dads aarseAul pue dn-uwa[d g (wdy

-01 1®8) Aepyaopy digspIemdlS J2UN[OA - YIBJ PoomA[oH 0C
[eAowal saroads aalseAn] (wd
-01 18S) Aepyiops diyspiesals JaajunjoA - yJed ysnqiedng 9

JHINILdAS

[eAOuIal $3102ds dArsBAU]
(wd-p1 128) Aepyiopy digspiemd)s JUN0A - JIBg 031y MN
[eAow2l satdads aarseau] (wd g8
-0€:9 PPM) AEpHIop dIYSPIBMAS JPANUNOA - HIBJ Z)IL QN
juoiseAul ajnsasoo] afdmd jonuos dioy (wd 0g:8-0£:9 Pam)
Aepyiopy dispIema)g 109)unjo A - YIu [IN0S 2IYxX0q W
[eaowas sawads aarseau] (wd-01 108) Aepyiopn
diyspIemals IRUN[OA- HIBJ POOMPIIM -PRUAIEIN 74

LSADNV

i.JInd peamduuy panods,, [enuue puodss (wdog:3-0£:9
PaM) Aepyiop diyspremals 1a9junjop - yaeg Sroquajsing em
syueid purpoos jo uonoa[[0d paag (wdpg:g-0€:9
PoM) Aepajiop diyspIemalg 193)unjoA - Hied SITH P €7

e dnjen (Aep [[e - ung) - Ae(q ATy UCINE] m.n

A1nr

IOM [TEX) pue [BAOWIAI Sa10ads aATseAU]
(wdy-07 128) Aepiop diyspiesals Jaunjo, - yeg qdioq .HN
[eAowal saroads aArseauy (wdy

-0 188) Aepyjiopy dISpIEsa)g J20JUN[OA - Y18 U0ISHO] A

ANASL

Aeq dn-ueap) 19ARy uOINY Awm rH
UOISSag JJOYIIY § Yorepy woly dnmofjoy

‘uoissas Surumen ppaig Alojuaauj peo], pue Joay <a
[eAouIal sapoads dAISEAU]

(wdy-o[ 128) Aepyaopy diyspaemals JDUN[OA - I8 SPNIT @.H
L1 THdy 238 (jed sgnid

‘wd -1 1©8) 11 Hed dogsyiopzy uopeio)say digspiesmas @,H

(931) 99Z€-966 parmbar
uonensidoy “syred o ur iom 8§, J¥N 01 nok Furonponut
doysyiom uoIssas- B JO 1511 Y[, (I21u3) 30UI0G 2A[SY]

‘mdpg:g-£ sayL) [ yeq doysyiop uwoneiojsay diyspiemas LT
[eaowar soads aasean) (wd-g1

125) Aepyiopy digspIemals JIdUN[OA- BIIY JIMIBN U0 S

TIadV

JIOM [TBN puE [EAOWAI sadads aatseau] (‘wd[-p] 1u8)

Aepiiopy dnspIemals J9UN[oA - JIeJ [[PYINIA N9[IBIS mﬁ
99Z€-966 ‘paimbar uonensiday (1210

2oual0g 21[sa] ‘widp-7 SINY L) HOISSI§ MalAdY Sujures ], wing MM
99Z£-966 :parnbar uonensiy (121u3)

poudlog NS ‘WAS-Z1 PAM) BUUBLY, 1) wing JeunjoA 7T
weadord Sunung paquosaid oy Surwreouo)

(1) souatog ans] ‘wdpg:g-L UOW) JURIIA Agng 01
sanbruysa) pray aensuowap i uoissas [udy K1ojuaaul
peoy/Boyy Sunnol uo uoNERULIONUT [BIAUAD) (IAUID) VUG NS

‘wdg- siny]) wossag JJoyory] - ArojudAuy peoy, pue Soxg W

*SuONE20] Suresw pue S9}IS 0} SUONIAIIP PUE UONBULIOJUT 210W 10} 997 ¢-966-E1€ [BD

UONBIIINIY pue SyIed Jo judunaeda(] JogIy uuy Jo £31) ‘UOISIAI(] UOIJBAIISALJ BATY [RINJEN

AVANA'TVO dAIHSAAVMHALS JHALNNTOA L661




Botanica
by Bev Walters

As the NAP plant inventory effort enters its fourth field season, it’s a good time
to reflect on where we started, where we are now and what’s to come. Initially,
in addition to our own botanical work in the parks, Tim Howard, Dave Warners
and I enlisted the help of numerous volunteers to help us cover the thousand or so
acres of local natural areas. As we conducted training sessions in the volunteers’
local parks and talked about what they had found, we were able to determine
areas which were of ecological value and would benefit from restoration
activities.

Last year we filled some of the gaps in this initial inventory,
going back to some areas that hadn’t been covered thoroughly.
To date, 978 plant species have been found in a diverse array
of habitats ranging from hot, dry prairie remnants to wet-to-
your-knees wetlands. Although it’s likely most additions to
the inventory will be non-native plants, we can always hope for
some nice things like the nodding plumes of sweet-grass
(Hierochloe odorata) and the stately Indian plantain (Cacalia
atriplicifolia) that turned up last year. We also found a small fen
\/j area that thrilled us with the golden flowered shrubby cinquefoil
)),// (Potentilla fruticosa) and, in the fall, the wax-like flowers of
- grass-of-Parnassus (Parnassia glauca), both not found
elsewhere in the park system. To help us keep track of what’s
growing where, all of our plant inventory information has been put
into a new, more functional database and we’re look forward to topping 1,000
plants this year!

!

Trout Lily

We’ve also been keeping a close eye on the areas where
the NAP crew and volunteers have burned or cleared.
The botanical team is very impressed with the work
that’s been done so far. Three years ago, we often

had to fight our way through buckthorn or
honeysuckle finding few or no plants in the
process. Now in many of these same areas,

we're able to walk easily, encountering a

pleasant variety of plant life. Some plants, such

as wood anemone (Anemone quinguifolia) and K
golden Alexanders (Zizia aurea), seem to have
rebounded quickly in some of the burned areas,

and in Gallup Park the fall flowering closed
gentian (Gentiana andrewsii) has grown in abundance
in places that were cleared of invasive shrubs. Now that
selected areas will be experiencing their second or third !

year of NAP management, this coming season could result {~ " Shelaln
in an even greater diversity as some of the plants that are
slower to respond to the changing conditions are enticed to
emerge from their slumber.

Management Issue Update
by Catriona Mortell

In the last issue of Natural Area
Preservation News, we brought your
attention to the controversy over steward-
ship in Cook County, Illinois. All
stewardship projects had been stopped
until public hearings could sort through
the public confusion and disagreement
over stewardship projects in the Cook
County Forest Preserves. The confusion
stemmed from forest preserve board
members not knowing the answers when
questions were raised about the steward-
ship activities. Controversy focused on
stewardship methods used in the forest
preserves. With the conclusion of the
public hearings, the Cook County Board
President, John Stroger, admitted the
restoration program was poorly super-
vised. Stroger proposed restrictions on

| tree removal and brush burning. His plan

would lift the moratorium on stewardship
activities. The Board promised more
involvement by forest preserve personnel
in supervising volunteers (who do the bulk
of the restoration work). Residents who
live near restoration projects would be
consulted before projects proceed in these
areas. These proposals have yet to be
approved by the county board.

Critics of the volunteer-based steward-
ship and restoration program were not
satisfied with the outcome of the hearings.
They contend that the new guidelines do
not show significant changes from
current stewardship practices. Support-
ers of the program feel the recommenda-
tions are sufficient, and that they
complement the procedures in place for
the volunteer-based stewardship pro-

gram.

We are watching the proceedings of the
Illinois volunteer stewardship program
closely. At NAP we are trying to make
every effort to keep people involved and
informed about our restoration efforts in
park natural areas. Please let us know
how we are doing, or if you have any
suggestions on what we should be doing
differently.
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continued from page 4....
Frog Survey

Spring peepers are the
most common (and
loudest) frog to be
heard in Ann Ar-
bor. They also
called for the long-
est period last year; i
the earliest was re- i il
corded on April 11th at ‘
Kilburn Park, and the latest

gave one last peep on June 11th at the
Courtyard Motel. Chorus frogs were our
second most abundant species, calling
from many of the same spring ponds in
which peepers were found.

American toads and green frogs are heard
from many sites in Ann Arbor, slightly
later in the season than peepers and chorus
frogs. Toads can be heard at the highest
abundances at Bandemer Park, Eberwhite
Woods, Furstenberg Park, and Forest
Park, while green frogs are abundant at 1st
Sister Lake, Black Pond Woods, Goss
Pond, and Mitchell Scarlett Pond. Our
most opportunistic breeder seems to be the
gray treefrog, calling from sites where no
other frogs were recorded, including
ditches along roadsides. More conven-
tional sites yielding gray treefrogs were in
Arbor Hills, Gelman Science property,
Ruthven Park, and the Sister Lakes areas.
Leopard frogs are the second rarest frog in
our area, since they preferto breed in fields
and other agricultural areas. We found
them at three sites along the edges of Ann
Arbor.

Bullfrogs are a species to watch out for in
the future, as only one (heard at Foster
Park) was recorded this year. Data from
1995 showed them at South Pond, but
repeated visits to South Pond last year
yielded no sign of the elusive bullfrog. It
should be interesting to see (or hear) if

they turn up in our 1997
SUrveys.

continued from page 4....Butterfly and Breeding Bird Inventory

records what is found or seen. These reports are then turned into the NAP staff
coordinating the survey program for tabulation and analysis. To prepare
volunteers to help with a survey, the kick-off session will provide an orientation
to the expected bird or butterfly species, procedures and survey locations. A
field session is scheduled for the following day to provide volunteers with hands
on field techniques. The kick-off session for the Breeding Bird Inventory will
take place on May 7. from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. at the Leslie Science Center, with the
field session on May 8 from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. at Furstenberg Park. The
Butterfly Inventory kick-off session will be held May 13 from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m.
atthe Leslie Science Center, with the field session to take place on May 14 from
4:00 - 6:00 p.m. at Furstenberg Park.

Results of the 1996 Butterfly Survey

During 1996, as aresult of NAP’s staff and volunteer efforts, we were able to add
to the growing database on both breeding birds and butterfly occurrences in Ann
Arbor parks. Our citywide survey efforts are unique in the nation for butterfly
surveys, and we are only the second city in North America to conduct a breeding
bird survey!

The cool wet spring last year may have had an adverse effect on some of the
butterfly populations. Very few duskywings were seen in 1996, compared to five
species seen in 1995. With only two years of data it is difficult to assess if these
numbers represent a normal cycle or are related to weather patterns. Among
those missed in 1996 was the Wild Indigo Duskywing, a state threatened species.
The flowering cycle of the crowned vetch, a favored host plant for the Wild
Indigo Duskywing, was so early that we found no adults during the late summer
when most are typically seen. Many of the common butterflies were also
recorded in low numbers, but it was just the opposite for some unusual species.
The spectacular Giant Swallowtail was found in at least five natural areas, most
containing prickly-ash, the favored host of the larvae. Harvesters continue to be
found in the parks bordering on the Huron River, especially Furstenberg, Gallup,
and Barton. This species is dependent on whooly aphids (another insect species)
for survival. These aphids are the preferred prey of the Harvester caterpillar, our
area's only carniverous caterpiller species. The summer of 1996 seemed to be an
abundant season for the aphid and an excellent one for the Harvester. Another
butterfly found in the marshy meadows adjacent to the Huron River, the
Baltimore, was found in abundance in 1996, while in 1995 very

few were found. The same was the case for the two hackberry
specialists: both the Tawny and Hackberry Emperor’s were
found in greater numbers in 1996.

Results of the 1996 Breeding Bird Survey
Excitment over new additions to the Breeding Bird Survey
continues to mount, as volunteers located some nests of great significance. In
Dolph Park, the greatest numbers of species nests were found, including those of
the Green Heron and Brown Thrasher. While the Green Heron is a rather
common summer resident, this is the first nest found in a city natural area.
Hooded Mergansers took up residence in a Wood Duck nesting box at the
small pond in Mitchell-Scarlett Woods. Mergansers were also observed
- — at Thurston Pond. A new nesting pair of Cooper’s Hawks were located at
* Cedar Bend, and other pairs were found nesting in Nichols Arboretum,
Eberwhite Woods, Pioneer Woods, and near Turnip Green off North
Maple.
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Training Opportunities

On Wednesday, March 12 from 12:00 to 5:00, NAP will offer a comprehensive burn training program for those who
are interested in volunteering with us during the upcoming burn season March - May. If you plan to participate in the
burns, you must complete a training class. This class is for anyone who has not actually participated in a burn with us
(including those who attended a previous training). We will discuss the history of burning in the Ann Arbor area,
planning issues and concerns, safety needs and practices, equipment use, burn roles, and (weather permitting) conduct
a practice burn. Burns will take place weekday afternoons during the next two months, so if you can’t make this class
because of work, you likely can’t make the burns. Please RSVP by March 5 to receive a pre-class reading packet.

If you have burned with us in the past, you are welcome to attend the
training again. Otherwise, you need to attend the review session on
Thursday, March 13 from 2:00 to 4:00. This review will help to get
everyone up to speed after many months away from the drip torch. Please
RSVP for the review by March 7.

Also, check the calendar for other training: In March and April we

begin our inventory work. Each inventory kickoff session is paired
[ withafield session designed to get you startedin field data collection.
i For an introduction to NAP's stewardship and restoration work,
plan to attend the workshop in April.
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